Hu~TINGDON.—This Auxiliary of the W.M.S. held a
public meeting in the Methodist Church on the evening of
February 27th. The beautifully decorated platform was
occupied by Mesdames Craig, Ross and Sawyer. Mrs.
Craig, president of Auxiliary, gave a brief outline of the
work being accomplished through the Auxiliary.  Mrs.
Ross, president of Eastern Branch, gave a glowing descrip-
tion of the origin of the W.M.S.; its object, the various fields,
and the work undertaken upon each. Mrs. Sawyer followed,
and spoke eloquently in behalf of the*“Kingdom for the
King,” and of how it was to be won and by whom. A vote of
thanks, moved by the Rev. Mr. Craig and seconded by
the Rev. Mr. Walker, was tendered the two ladies. The
choir contributed greatly to the enjoyment of the evening.
Such entertainments are beneficial, not only financially, but
socially and spiritually, inasmuch as they lead us to think
of those less favored than we, who have never heard the
name of Jesus, and not only to think, but to pray and to
act. M. L. Lunan, Cor. Sec.

STIRLING.—This Auxiliary of the Woman’s Missionary
Society was organized here a little over one year ago by
Mrs J. C. Wilson and Mrs. Massey. We meet the second
Thursday of every month, and have seventeen members,
twelve of which are subscribers to Ourrook ; also, are
taking twenty-four Monthly Letters. Our Auxiliary gave an
“At Home” on April 3rd. The members and their friends
spent a very enjoyable evening.

Mgs. J. V. BLACKLEY, Cor. Sec.

ToroNTO (Queen Street).—This Auxiliary held an Easter
“ At Home” and special thank-offering service on the
evening of April 16th, Rev. G. J. Bishop presiding. There
was a large attendance, including a goodly number of
young people. An attractive programme was rendered,
composed of music, by Mrs. S. M. Hay, the Misses
McDonald, Burt and Conboy; a very helpful paper by
Mrs. Philp, on “Proportionate Giving,” and an interesting
and instructive talk on “Medical Missions,” by Dr. S. M.
Hay. This was followed by the presentation of an auto-
graph quilt to Mrs. Bishop, who has been our faithful and
efficient corresponding secretary nearly two years. We
regret that we must very soon lose the help of her wise
counsels, and her example of never-failing zeal in missionary
work. We hope that Mr. and Mrs. Bishop may be spared
many years to work in this cause which is so dear to their
hearts. Sixty-one dollars were raised by the autograph
quilt. The thank-offering amounted to $48.15.

GANANOQUE.—It is some time since any account of our
work has appeared in the OuTLOOK, but I am pleased that
I can send a favorable report. We meet the second
Thursday of each month and follow the suggested pro-
grammes, finding them both pleasant and profitable.
Sometimes the responses to the roll-call are given in
missionary texts. The “Watch Tower” has been taken
up ; several of the ladies volunteered to each take a
country and give what information they can relative
thereto. We trust this will be a blessing. We have been
holding the first meeting of each month in the evening,
which takes the form of a social. The first was held at
the home of our president and the last at the home of a
sister who lives a mile out of town, and sent teams to
convey the large crowd—especially of young people—who
availed themselves of the invitation and enjoyed it very
much. The OvurLooK is taken by most of the members.
We trust that with the blessing of God upon our efforts,
the future may be more successful than the past.

M. S. Acton, Cor. Sec.

NEWTONBROOK AND WiLLowDALE Woman’s Mission-
Societies held an Easter Thank-offering Service in

the Methodist Church at Newtonbrook on Tuesday
evening, April 15th. The meeting was opened by the
President, Mrs. Risebrough, in the chair. The Recording
Secretary, Mrs. Humberstone, read a report of the Woman'’s
Missionary Society during the year 1894, and also made an
earnest appeal for aid in their Woman’s Medical Work in
China. A very earnest and touching address was given by
Miss Winnie McDonald, of Toronto, on the words, “Go ye
into all the world and preach the Gospel to every creature.”
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Mrs. (Rev.) Booth, of Willowdale, read an extract from
‘“ Are women responsible for what they have not done?”
in regard to helping send the Gospel to their heathen
sisters. Music was furnished by the choirs of Newtonbrook
and Willowdale. Some of the Sunday-school children of
Willowdale also assisted in the musical part of the pro-
gramme. Refreshments were served at the close of the
meeting. Collection amounted to $15.60.
CrAra E. HUMBERSTONE, Ree. Sec,

St. CATHARINES.—The Mission Band of St. Paul Street
Church was re-organized in January with an attendance of
twenty ; since then our membership has increased to forty
one. We meet once a week for work, when our room pre-
sents a very busy scene. The Band held a Question
Social March 7th, the questions and answers bearing on
missionary work alone, and a thank-offering was also taken
up. We are encouraged, and trust that our efforts may be
more earnest in the future. S, E. Burcovng, Cor. Sev.

UNIONVILLE.—Our Auxiliary was organized in October,
1892, by Mrs. H. A.Crosby, of Uxbridge, with a membership
of six, which has since increased to thirteen, with one hon
orary member. Although we do not increase in numbers
very rapidly, or succeed in accomplishing any great under
taking, still we thank God for the Woman’s Missionary
Society, and are striving to add our mite. Our monthly
meetings have been interesting and profitable, We take
thirteen monthly Letters and eight Ourrooks,  This year
we have distributed several mite-boxes, which will be
opened at the close of our missionary year. We have an
earnest and zealous President, Mrs. (Dr.) Farewell, so we
are looking forward to greater success this year, trusting
that God will bless us in our feeble efforts to do a little for
the good of our fellow creatures, and for the advancement
of His Kingdom. Mgs. E. Brown, Cor. Sec.

OMEMEE.—In April, 1894, our Auxiliary was organized
by Mrs. Kendry, of Peterboro’, We started with five, and
now our membership is twenty. There are seventeen
Monthly Letters taken, and five OuTrooks.  Our meetings
are held the first Friday of each month at the homes of
the members, the lady of the house providing a ten cent
tea. We sent a bale of clothing to Orange Ridge, Man.,,
valued at sixty dollars, and are preparing a box of quilts
and clothing, but have not yet decided where it shall be
sent. We hope, by the blessing of God upon us, to do
more in the future than in the past.

Mgs. G. A. Bavrour, Cor. Sec.

MaNi1LLA.—About the 1st of February a Mission Circle
was organized in this place by Miss Hassard, with a mem.-
bership of twelve. The officers are : President, Miss Has
sard ; Vice-President, Miss Bertha Coone; Recording
Secretary, Miss Beatrice Barry ; Treasurer, Miss Mamic
MacQueen ; Organist, Miss Milliec Philip. We have
named our Circle the “ Mizpah Circle,” and we are already
adding to our numbers, Harrie MinterN, Cor, Sec.

FRANKVILLE.—It will soon be three years since Mrs,
Williams came to our village and organized a Woman's
Missionary Society. During that time we have held
regular monthly meetings, with one or two exceptions.
Numerically we have nothing to boast, only numbering
eighteen members. Financially we have made some pro-
gress, having helped to fill a box for Dr. Bolton's hospital,
Port Simpson, our portion being valued at $30.00.  We held
a social at the home of one of our members, and with the
proceeds bought material and made a number of shirts
which we sent to Mr. C. Richards, Port Simpson, for the
Indian boys in the school where he is teaching. We also
held a strawberry social, the proceeds being sent to Branch
Treasurer. Our meetings are held at the homes of our
members, thus saving expense. Our former pastor, Rev.
A. Radley, said, “ If we did nothing more we had helped to
scatter missionary information by getting the OUTLOOK in
about fifty homes.” Many of our members are living quite
a distance from our place of meeting, and they have often
spoken of the way God has provided by which they can get
to the meetings. We often pray to be made useful, and we
believe our prayer will be answered.

F. RicHARDS, Cor. Sec.



